
  

 
 

 
Kingdom East School District Community,  

 We greatly appreciate your continued support of all of our KESD schools!  We exist to provide rigorous and 
engaging learning across a variety of environments to ensure the academic and social-emotional growth of ALL 
KESD students.  In addition, we continue to focus on attracting and retaining high-quality staff to contribute to the 
growth of our students, and the vibrancy of our schools and communities. The KESD School Board is thankful for 
the heroic efforts of staff, parents and students to make our schools caring places that foster and support the character 
development and strong social and emotional health of our students.   

 Specifically, the KESD School Board would like to express our gratitude to Lyndon Town School Principal 
Amy Gale and Lunenburg School Principal Cheryl McVetty for their amazing contributions to their schools, commu-
nities and our district, as they plan for their upcoming retirements. With gratitude and appreciation, we wish Amy 
and Cheryl the very best in their well-deserved retirement! 

Here are a few highlighted successes and continuous work with KESD’s Strategic Priorities: 

Quality & Robust Academics 
· Art, music, technology, and world language in all schools 
· iReady data system to track student progress in literacy and math 

Character Development & Social-Emotional Health  
·    Anti-bullying, Experiential, Athletics, Afterschool & Summer programs in all schools 

Community Connections 
· Ongoing strong partnerships with Kingdom Trails, Village Sports Shop, Burke Mountain, Lyndon Outing 

Club and Vermont Rural Education Collaborative (VREC) to provide healthy, engaging learning oppor-
tunities for all students 

Effective & Efficient Management of Resources 
· Ad Hoc Facilities committee working on comprehensive facilities plan across all schools 
· Staff Recruitment and Retention Team working on attracting and retaining high-quality staff 
 
This report highlights our district programs, individual schools, and all of the details of the Board's proposed 

FY25 budget of $49,201,455. Act 127, new legislation created to better support rural districts like KESD, provides 
an opportunity for the district to receive greater financial support from the Vermont State Education Fund. While 
budget development has been challenging due to a new method of counting students under Act 127, coupled with 
decreasing Common Level of Appraisals (CLAs), the proposed budget also offers an opportunity to continue to sup-
port students with the resources needed to meet our strategic priority of providing robust academics for ALL stu-
dents.  

Every policy, decision, and strategy considers our students, staff, and community following the KESD mis-
sion statement that guides our efforts: 

"In partnership with the community, staff, and students, the Kingdom East School District is committed to 
providing a collaborative and equitable environment of educational excellence through rigorous learning experi-
ences that develop individual and diverse talents and abilities of all our students to prepare them for successful 
lives as contributing, responsible citizens.''.  

On behalf of our entire team of board members, we thank you for your commit-
ment to the Kingdom East School District and we look forward to serving the 

needs of our students and community now and into the future. 
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